- Memorandum of Agreement

between the
City of Madison Engincering Division and City of Madison Parks Division

Pertaining to North Thornton Avenue from Sherman Avenue to the southeast
end (approximately 1050 feet) in Madison, WI

e The City of Madison Engineering Division will hereinafter be called Engineering and the City
of Madison Parks Division will be called Parks.

¢ North Thornton Avenue from Sherman Avenue to the southeast end (approximately 1050
feet) will hereinafter be called Thornton Avenue

Background:

o Thornton Avenue roadway is in poor condition and in need of reconstruction.

e A portion of Thornton Ave also needs to be relocated in order to accommodate ADA access
from a new pedestrian bridge currently under construction,

e Thornton Avenue is not a thru street and terminates at the Tenney Park shelter.

¢ Thornton Avenue only serves Tenney Park

e Parks requested that Engineering advance the schedule of reconstructing Thornton Avenue to
2013

Agreements:

Engineering shall reconstruct Thornton Avenue in 2013,

Plans shall be prepared with input from Parks.

The cost to reconstruct Thornton Avenue will be split 50/50 between Engineering and Parks.
Engineering agrees to allow the roadway to remain as right-of-way.

Parks agrees to fund all future maintenance of the roadway including minor maintenance,
resurfacing and full reconstruction.
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IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto concur with the above written agreements:

Robert Phillips, City Engineer Date
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Kevin Briski, Park Superintendent Date” v
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